
Change is coming

President Robert K. Knight received applause during the 2016
State of the College address when he told representatives from
Ridgefield, “We’re coming!” — a reference to the college’s
future North County campus.

Clark College President Robert K. Knight delivered the annual
State of the College address in Gaiser Student Center on Jan.
21. In his speech he stated, “I hope to leave you with a sense
of the transformation that is happening all around us.”

Some of that transformation is physical–Knight pointed to the
upcoming opening of the new STEM building in the fall and the
$10 million remodeling of the college’s culinary facilities to
support the re-opening of the Culinary Arts program. He also
highlighted more long-range plans, including the construction
of  a  new  campus  in  Ridgefield.  Many  representatives  from
Ridgefield’s  government  were  in  the  audience  and  cheered
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approvingly at mention of the new campus.

Other transformations were more systemic. Knight spoke about
the  progress  being  made  in  implementing  the  college’s
2015-2020  Strategic  Plan,  which  was  unveiled  during  last
year’s State of the College address. Steps taken to realize
that plan include a new Social Equity Plan and Academic Master
Plan.

Vice  President  of
Instruction  Dr.  Tim  Cook
with President Knight at the
2016  State  of  the  College
address. Dr. Cook has been
instrumental  in  developing
the  college’s  new  Academic
Master Plan.

Another systemic change is a move toward “guided pathways,” a
concept that offers students highly structured course plans
that  help  them  complete  their  programs  efficiently.  This
strategy,  popularized  by  the  book  Redesigning  America’s
Community Colleges: A Clearer Path to Student Success, has
become a rallying cry among many in higher education who are
working to boost students’ ability to complete their programs
smoothly and quickly. “The vision of guided pathways is that
every student has a clear road map to help them navigate each
point in their journey at Clark,” said Knight.
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To further help students on their journeys, Knight added,
Clark  would  be  adding  more  one-on-one  assistance  with
navigating college systems. “Going on a computer to enroll and
register online is hard enough for anyone, but especially if
you don’t have anyone in your family who can help you with
that,”  said  Knight,  noting  that  almost  three-quarters  of
Clark’s student body were first-generation college students.
“So we’re backing off from doing all of that online.”

As  is  traditional,  Knight  used  the  State  of  the  College
address as an opportunity to showcase some of Clark’s talented
and dedicated employees by presenting them with Presidential
Coins. He also highlighted three Clark students whose stories
reflected the many ways students find success at the college.

In conclusion, Knight said that just as Clark College was
changing, so was the region that it served. “I feel the energy
in Clark County right now,” he said. “I’m excited by what we
can accomplish together.”

View more photos from the State of the College on our Flickr
site.
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